
 

 

 
 

 

 
Department of Commerce, Community, 

and Economic Development 
 

ALCOHOL AND MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
 

550 West 7th Ave, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

 Main: 907.269.0350 

MEMORANDUM 

TO:        Robert Klein, Chair and  
    Members of the ABC Board  

DATE:     April 6, 2017 

 
FROM: Erika McConnell 

Director, ABC Board 
 

 
RE:             Three Bears Alaska Inc. #4165 

  
In its renewal application, Three Bears Alaska Inc. did not provide information showing it met the 
minimum operating requirements found in 3 AAC 304.170(j)—see memo from Investigator 
Hamilton. 

The City of Valdez has provided a valid protest of the application in accordance with AS 04.11.480, 
for the following reasons:   

• Not open during normal business hours. 
• No operational or physical business in Valdez associated with license. 
• If this package store license (and Acres Beverage Center #1441) remains unused, there can be 

no investment or development of a fully functional package store due to population limits. (AS 
04.11.400) 

• City of Valdez does not support long-term holding of inactive licenses. 
 
 
 
Recommendation: Deny the renewal application for lack of meeting minimum 

operational requirements per AS 04.11.330(a)(3) and 3 AAC 
304.170(j),  and, unless the board finds the protest to be arbitrary, 
capricious, and unreasonable, for local governing body protest per 
AS 04.11.480(a) and 3 AAC 304.145, or require waiver of 
operations application for 2016. 

 



From: Smith, Jedediah R (CED)
To: AMCO Local Government Only (CED sponsored)
Subject: RE: alcohol license questions
Date: Thursday, April 06, 2017 7:58:19 AM

 

From: Sheri Pierce [mailto:spierce@ci.valdez.ak.us] 
Sent: Thursday, April 06, 2017 6:59 AM
To: Smith, Jedediah R (CED)
Subject: Re: alcohol license questions
 
Hi Jed
On Tuesday the Valdez City Council voted to rescind their protest of the 3 Bears License with the
condition that 3 bears sell or transfer the license within a period not to exceed 6 months. The vote
was 5 yea and 2 absent. Do I need to call in to a AMCO meeting and if so when is the meeting and
what is the number please.

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:/O=SOA/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=JRSMITH20080423
mailto:amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov




























 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 

 

ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 

Anchorage, AK 99501 

Main: 907.269.0350 
 

 
 
Subject:  Possible Denial at Renewals 
 
To: 
Three Bears Alaska, Inc. 
License # 4165 
Regulatory_Compliance@threebearsalaska.com 
 
From: 
Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office 
550 W. 7th Ave, Ste. 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 
 
Good Afternoon,  

 

It has come to the attention of AMCO staff that Three Bears Valdez has been operating minimum 

requirements for the past few years.  When operating like this there are some requirements that must 

be met; such as: 

Your attention is directed to 3AAC304.170:  Waiver of annual operating requirement and minimum 

operating requirements.  Subsection (j) If a license is exercised only to satisfy the minimum operating 

requirements under AS 04.11.330(a)(3) or 3AAC304.107(c)(1), a licensee has the burden of proof to 

show that the licensed premises was operated in a similar fashion to other licensed premises of the 

same type of and shall, at a minimum, 

(1)  provide signage, of sufficient size and visibility to show that the premises is open for business, 

stating business name and hours of operations;  

(2)  offer for sale at the licensed premises, as appropriate to the type of license, a variety of malt 

beverages, wines, and distilled spirits;  

(3)  visibly display the alcoholic beverages stock in a licensed package store premises;  

(6)  maintain a record of all purchases of alcoholic beverages for resale  on the licensed remises; and 

(7)  record sales with a cash register that retains a record of transactions 



 
 

It has also come to the attention of AMCO staff that year 2015 to 2016 operations were conducted at 

1800 Mineral Creek Loop Road.  The issued license indicates the license should have been operated at 

1900 Airport Way.    

I am requesting you provide AMCO Enforcement Investigators the following records for the past three 

years of operation, 

1 any photographs depicting the layout of the store which depict hours of operations, where 

signage was posted and display of stock 

2 cash register receipts recording sales of stock and a record of all purchases 

3 inventory orders for stock purchased for each year and canceled checks which depict Three 

Bears paid the invoices 

4 personnel roster for employees operating the license 

If you have any questions or concerns regarding this issue, please don’t hesitate to contact us using the 

email listed below:  

 

Alcohol.Licensing@alaska.gov 

 

 

       Sincerely, 
 
 
        
       Cynthia Franklin 
       Director, ABC Board 

mailto:Alcohol.Licensing@alaska.gov

























































































